	University High School Boosters Meeting

	10/6/2020

	Agenda:

	· Welcome/Call to Order
· Officer and Administration Reports – 20 min

· President (Karen Hightower)

· Vice President (Jennifer McCarron) 
· Secretary (Stephanie Checchi) 
· Treasurer Report (Teri Wilson)

· Administration Report  (Andrea Markert)

· Committee Chair Messages & Reports  – 20 min 

· Old Business – none 
· New Business – 10 min

· Adjourn

	Notes

	Call to order/Roll call
Meeting called to order by Stephanie Checchi at 6:30 pm on 10/6/2020.
Officer Reports 

President  

Karen Hightower
· Welcome to all - Thanks so much for taking time to come out to our October Booster’s meeting of the new school year.  
· As a reminder, we’ll be hosting Boosters via Zoom at least until Christmas.  Thank you for your patience and participation.
· Before we get started with the rest of the agenda, we have some special guests from the Yearbook committee to talk about capturing memories for the yearbook during this challenging time when we aren’t all together in person.  Please welcome Amy Reiman, English teacher and the head of the Yearbook Committee as well as students Jaiden Mapugay, Amaya Fernandes and Alex Wolford.  (See discussion below under new business)

· Moving forward, we want to make sure that any requests for funding are completed and submitted by the 25th of the month prior to the Boosters meeting.  I’ll let Jennifer talk in a moment about the updates to the form.
· In the spring of this year we will need to conduct an audit of our Boosters accounts.  If anyone is available to help with this process and has some expertise in finance or accounting, please reach out to me to assist.
· For those that are new to Boosters, the money that is raised by Boosters is always spent on the students at the school.  That is why when we do the teacher appreciation it is parent sign up and we aren’t spending Booster money.  With that said, our Booster Executive team met with Andrea this past month and I’m pleased to share that our main fundraising priority for this year remains renovating our science labs.  We are still waiting to determine what the estimates will be for the labs – we can’t let people into the buildings.  Have an alumni who does science labs that will do estimates.

· We are also looking to purchase 2 additional video cameras from IHSA.  IHSA is allowing us to purchase video cameras at a very reasonable rate and as a school we’re purchasing one for the gym and one for the football fields that we can install.  But we’re also using some of our $14,283 that was donated by Boosters to the school at the end of the 2019-2020 school year to purchase a couple additional cameras for soccer fields and swimming.  This will allow families to watch sporting events in real time when they aren’t allowed to be at the event in person due to social distancing rules.  
· Again, thank you for attending and contributing to U-High Boosters! 
VP (will also include fundraising update)
Jennifer McCarron
· We further updated the Fundraiser Section of the Booster Website

· Provided new online fundraising options

· updated the REQUEST FOR FUNDS FORM  (under "requesting funds" on booster website) https://www.uhigh.ilstu.edu/blogs/boosters/fundraising/
· We are working with ISU to make the fundraiser request form a form that can be submitted online

· If you are a team or a club, make sure you check out the fundraising section!

· Chris Grieshaber, Department of Health Sciences, Illinois State University - offered to head up the Parent Support Network - we'll get his name/information on the website so if anyone has any topics or resources they'd like to have or ideas. Thank you Chris! 
Secretary

Stephanie Checchi
· September minutes were posted on the Booster’s website. 

· Motion to approve: Ash  Second: Lisa Heptinstall
· As a reminder, meeting minutes are available on the Boosters website each month (approx. 2-5 days after the mtg).
· Thanks to the Committee chairs for getting those updates to me prior to today.
· Boosters always meets the first Tuesday of the month at 6:30 pm, except in January when we don’t meet.  Just for planning, I’d like to call attention to our Boosters meetings for this year.  You can also find loads of great Boosters info on our website.

· November 3rd
· December 1st
· February 2nd 2021

· March 2nd 2021

· April 6th 2021

· May 4th 2021
· I’d like to give our Treasurer, Teri, the floor to discuss our account balances and an overview of where we are at to kick off this school year.  
Treasurer 
Teri Wilson
· See report below for detailed financial info
· Busey Balance is as of September 30th  $18101
· $49175.97 total balance between all three accounts
· Requests for money are located online and receipts are required for reimbursement
Administration Report (Andrea Markert – Principal)
· October 26th – starting blended learning!

· No school October 23rd for planning.  Email will be coming out tonight
· By October 7th you’ll receive an email from Andrea which will include blended learning schedule, as well as a survey on whether your student will be returning to school or continuing with virtual learning.  The survey will be due next week
· Two zoom meetings will be held to answer any questions you have about returning to learning next week
· Green and gold group emails will go to students to tell them what group they’ll be in.  These days could be different due to schedule changes as well as accounting for student teachers in the classroom
· We will still be in blocks.  Schedule will be 8am-3pm M-TH.  Late start every Friday.  Green group Monday and Tuesday, Gold group Wednesday and Thursday
· Option to change from virtual to in person around Thanksgiving to start back in person in late November 

· Social distancing will remain in place at all times, except during passing periods, or if the students leave for lunch
· Assigned lunch spots will remain for those students who remain at the school during lunch
· 7:30 am is the earliest you can arrive for school.  Must leave by 3:30 pm unless they’re staying for extra curricular activities
· We will see how this works and adapt in 8 weeks from October 26th 

· Students that continue online will have the same teachers

· A huge thank you to our teachers for all they’ve done for our kids!

· We will be reporting to McLean County Health on a regular basis and the health department has the right to quarantine a class or the entire school.  If they have to quarantine, they’d just zoom into class
· Club sponsors will determine if the clubs stay online or go in person to meetings
· No current quarantine requirements from the school if they travel out of state

· Chorus rules were just released from IL department of public health – must wear mask while singing

· Band will take place in Stroud Auditorium to allow social distancing

· U High students cannot use Watterson tower testing services, but there will likely be additional testing services potentially coming in November.

· We plan to hold class the week after Thanksgiving

· The 10 ISU student interns will be coming into the building and there is no mandatory testing

· Lunch will be 11:05 to 11:55 each day for all students

· Theater will be able to meet with social distancing – looking at options for productions
· Bathrooms will be limited on number of individuals allowed inside and students will be able to use restroom during class time so there’s not a huge rush in between classes
· Masks will be required at all times

· Students will receive a video from the staff around returning to school

· No hallway lockers available.  For PE they can choose if they want to change for PE and have a locker

· New air filtration system at the school

· No changes to winter break timeline.  Still evaluating what will happen for spring break – will depend on what ISU does but it’s possible it will be canceled

· Teachers will be teaching with masks.  Microphone sets will be on each teacher so that all remote students and those not in the building that day will be able to hear the teachers with a mask on

· Intent is to have students at home interacting with those in the classroom
· Parent teacher conferences are tomorrow, October 7th 
Committee Reports

After-Prom  

Katherine Baumann
Susie Beard
Purpose:  After-Prom provides a safe place for the students to go after the dance.
· No After Prom report – still determining possibilities
Hospitality (For Dances)
Katy Kraft

Beth Sauser

Purpose:  To provide hospitality to our dances (back to school, black-light, and Class Night dances)
· Unsure of the state of this committee currently due to COVID-19. 
Directory

Mercy Davison
Purpose: To provide a listing of all U-High students & families for reference.
· Final directory update sent in September – thank you, Mercy!
Faculty/Staff Appreciation (FSA)
Cheri Sundaram 

Purpose:  To provide a meal once a month to the faculty/staff to show our appreciation.
·  Not much update
· Plans for breakfasts and such are completely on hold

· Brainstorming ways we can show appreciation to faculty and staff as soon as we can!
Fundraising

Jennifer McCarron

Purpose:  To organize and coordinate fundraising for all sports, teams and booster programs.
 The Fundraising committee exist to support groups/organizations at UHigh raise funds – and do so in a way that is in-line with all policies and procedures. We do have to be involved/have knowledge of all fundraising activity – and am hoping this year that we can make that easy and also help groups better promote their events.  Here’s how we can help:

 

· See VP report above
Hospitality

Chris Bray

Lisa Heptinstall

Purpose: To provide a welcoming environment along with food/drink for our 3 hosting events: 1) Open House in September, 2) Prospective Student Open House (usually in January), and 3) Freshman Testing in April 
· We are unsure of the state of Hospitality given the pandemic and our ability to serve food.  
· Next event is scheduled Prospective Student Open House 
Parent Support Network (PSN)
Chris Grieshaber

Purpose:  The PSN is parents working with and helping other parents address issues that affect us all by having events on different pertinent topics. 
·  Thank you, Chris, for becoming our rep!
· Purpose of the committee is to serve parents – if you have interests or specific topics you’d like to know more about, please reach out to Chris, his info is on the website.

· Survey with call for information will be coming soon
Spirit-Wear
Kacy Rader
Michelle Cervantes
Purpose:  The purpose is to sell spirit wear and take proceeds to boosters as well as to promote U-High spirit in the community. 
· The registration order is in and we did distribution during materials pick up on the 21st and 22nd.  If you still have an order, please let me know and we can arrange for delivery.
· We are working on another order that we hope to have out to everyone at the middle to end of October.  It will be an online store with delivery before Christmas.
· Stadium seat order will be coming soon – pre order
Gold Rush Raffle

Julia Heller
Terry Ogunleye
Purpose:  To coordinate the raffle which is one of Boosters largest fundraisers.

· Gold Rush has raised a total of $7,520 to date, Treasurer report will show $7,420 which is a permanent difference due to 1 check written to Foundation account.  
· Have about $1,000 ready to deposit in October so in reality about $1,500 behind 2019.  
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· Facebook update done Monday 10/5
· Digital payments possibility?  Still looking into this
Recognition – Good For U Award
Katy Kraft
Beth Sauser

Purpose:  The purpose of the Good for U Award is to recognize a student for contributions made outside of traditional academic and sports accolades.  This may include acts of kindness, outstanding effort, resolution of issues, etc.  Nominations may also be done for teachers & administrators for their contributions. 
· No Good for U nominations – there will be once the students are back in the building and we can get this going again.
Website/Social Media
Kelli Kiefer

Purpose:  To ensure we have a positive presence & info available on our Website.    

·  If you have any suggestions or updates to the website, let the boosters committee know.
Representative Reports

Band

Shelly King
Choir

Holly Pfister
Dance

Orchestra

Jani Hall
Orchesis

Speech

Theater

Holly Pfister

Sports/Clubs
STEM
Ashish Sawhney
Girls Golf
Old Business

· None
New Business
· Golf request for matching funds 
·  Request from Girls Golf for matching fund of $500 will be moved to October discussion after being vetted through the school.
· Put-a-thon in August raised over $600 and this matching fund donation will allow them to use the driving range 
· Motion to approve by Michelle Cervantes and seconded by Kacy Rader – all were in favor.

· Yearbook committee discussion: Amy Reiman, Alex Wolford, Jaiden Mapugay and Amaya Fernandes:
· The yearbook is going to profile every student in the U High.  They want to know how every student is experiencing this year and the unique circumstances that we are in.  

· Amaya and Jaiden (senior editors) – working with Alex Wolford (sales promotions) spoke on wanting to promote Yearbook Snap.  Download it from the app store and allows the students to upload photos and help the yearbook staff capture the year.
· Don’t forget about the senior ads to help make their yearbook memorable (due April 15)

· Alex’s goal is to promote and sell the yearbook.  They want to make it more presentable and sell more copies.  Want to know the best way to work with us to promote the yearbook and goal is to sell 450 yearbooks in order to purchase a new zoom lens ($1800) for the photographer

· We can promote this on Booster’s facebook page and the Boosters website, too.  Skyward blast is available.

· https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1xfJ0YAS0IrAxXGr5XNMpCfNvZMocbKaFMRrgMfmj704/edit?usp=sharing 
Adjourn
· 

	  Attendees: 
	Andrea Markert, Karen Hightower, MichelleCervantes, Teri Steffen, Teri Wilson, Kacy Rader, Amy Ponce, Beth Saucer, Ashish Sawhney, Debbi Wolford, Lisa Heptinstall, Brady, Chris Greishaber, sdevans, Laura Mitchell, Amy Reiman, Shannon Moreland, Julie Loy, Karin Burwell, Amelia Noel-Elkins, Jennifer and Craig, Lisa Smith, Michele Cheeseman, Barbara Simmons, Margo Martin, Tim King, Karin McDowell, Felstead, Brooke Herman, Rishi Shukla, Jenny, Brian Moody, Dawn Miller, Barb Jacobsen, Julia Heller, Steve Evans, Heather Brown, Bunmi Adarni, Gillian Stengel, Kimberly Behl, Renee Kresl, Yan, Brady, Mohini, Heidi Felstead

	Treasurers Report:
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Treasurer Report

Busey Bank Account Balance

Income
Gold Rush
Spirit Wear

Expenses

Gold Rush

Spirit Wear

Grants

Year End Excess (2019-2020)
Busey Bank (Fees and Expenses)

Busey Bank Account Balance

April 30, 2020 $ 25,466.31
$ 1,440.00
$ 9,566.00
Income Total $ 11,006.00
$ (300.00)
$  (7,543.00)
$  (2,000.00)
$ (8,521.67)
$ (6.50)
Expense Total $ (18,371.17)
August 31, 2020 $ 18,101.14

Booster Account Total $ 49,175.97






